The Saddle Ridge of Fort Collins Merged Condominium Association

 Annual Meeting Minutes
 November 20th  2019, 6:00 pm

 Shepherd of the Hills Lutheran Church
1200 Taft Hill Road, Fort Collins, CO.
1. Call meeting to order: Tom Hannon with Brass Key Property Management called the meeting to order at 6:05 pm. 
2. Establish Quorum (45 Members)/Notice of Meeting/Introductions: Tom noted that 13 members were represented in person, along with 17 proxies. Abbie Herman made a motion to proceed with the meeting with those members present; any members objecting should make their concerns known to the Board of Directors.  This motion was seconded by Tina Giuliani and passed unanimously. 
3. Approval of 2018 Meeting Minutes: Abbie Herman made a motion to approve the 2018 Annual Meeting Minutes, which was seconded by Tina Giuliani and passed unanimously. 
4. Manager/Board Report: Tom noted that all roofs had been replaced in 2018 following the hail claim. He reported that the Association was pursuing collections, or a payment plan with 5 owners owing over $1,000. The total balance of the Association’s Assets were $718,000 due in part to nearly $35,000 in investment gains.  The board reported that a significant amount of concrete work was completed in 2019 along with asphalt sealcoating. Significant drainage repairs were expected in 2020. llegal dumping of furniture in the trash areas was discussed. Tom suggested that while some of the dumping was likely from off-site, he believed the majority was from residents that understand that furniture is not to be left in the dumpsters, but do it anyway. Residents were encouraged to call Gallegos directly if they need a special pick up, so they can be billed directly for the additional pick up at 970-484-5556. 
5. Board Member Review/Elections: Tom noted that there were no expiring terms on the Association Board, but encouraged anyone wishing to join the board to please consider doing so. Existing Board Members agreed to continue to serve on the Board. Abbie Herman made a motion to retain all current Board Members, which was seconded by Alex Guiliani and passed unanimously. Board Membership and terms are as follows: 
Sarita Crawford: 2020
Eric Sorensen: 2021
Jo Nell Lynd: 2021
Randie Bell: 2021
    6.  2020 Budget Review/Approval: Tom provided a detailed review of the 2019 Expenses and the Draft 2020 Budget. No increase in dues was recommended for 2020. Abbie Herman made a motion to approve the budget, which was seconded by Tina Guiliani and passed unanimously. 

Loss Assessment Coverage: Tom reminded all owners that in the event of wind or hail damage, owners could be assessed a prorated share of the Association Deductible. The current policy has a deductible of $10,000 for all insured buildings in the event of a wind or hail claim. However, it was likely that there would be “Percentage Wind/Hail Deductible” whereby deductibles are determined according a percentage of the buildings value (a 1% deductible would be $20,000) Tom recommended that owners be in touch with their insurers to make certain that they have adequate loss assessment coverage on their condo owner’s policy ($2,000 current exposure/$5,000 in coverage recommended) and to make certain that their policy provides coverage for losses associated with an insurance deductible for a wind/hail claim. 
7. Adjournment: There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned. 
